This is an exciting and unusual time for you.  Every one in your new family—the family of Christ-is excited with you and for you.  We want you to know that there are some things that you should do in order to make the most of your new life in Christ.  But before we give you advice and direction you should know this; there is no book, song, music, video or DVD that can do for your soul what God’s Word—the Bible can do for you.  This Book is God’s way of showing Himself to you and His way of showing you how to live your new life, and what He wants you to do in His name.  So first, read your Bible, beginning with the first chapter of the Gospel of St. John (read two chapters each day).  Secondly, pray for God to give you understanding by the Holy Spirit, so that you can understand and apply what you read to your life immediately.  Three, memorize two verses from the passage(s) that you have read during the week.  Choose those verses on Monday and on Wednesday mornings.  Four, call another believer whom you know will be happy that you have given your life to Christ, and tell them how you feel at this moment about your decision.  Ask that person to be your prayer partner for the next eight weeks.  Five, pray each day and thank God for eternal life, for His grace that kept you until you finally responded to Him in faith; thank Him for His Word that is now guiding your understanding, and for the church in which He has placed you.  In addition, thank God for the challenges that you are facing and tell Him that you believe that you can do anything with Him in your life.

Now it’s time to begin to be active in the church—the family of God.  Church services provide for each member of God’s family the time to sit with the family in the presence of the Father.  It is here that we participate in worship as the community fellowship that God intended for us share.  Worship is essential to our very existence because it keeps shows how we should be submissive to God and appreciate Him, but it also helps us to keep the right attitude toward each other seeing that, we are all God’s children—equal in His sight.  Worship helps us to appreciate where we’ve come from, how we got here and how we will reach the ultimate goal.  
As a major part of our growth experience we need to study God’s Word (2nd timothy 2:15).  The Bible, in Ephesians chapter four tells us that God gave to the church gifts so that the people of God could grow in their faith (i.e. their relationship with Him (4:11 and following verses).  God’s Word says in the book of Psalms (songs) at the 119th song and the 11th verse, “thy word have I hid in mine heart, that I might not sin against thee.”  Continual study and learning of God’s Word can keep our souls from desiring to participate in sin.  Study of God’s Word also helps us to provide answers to others who may not understand our new relationship with God (1 Peter 3:15).  

And so, over the next few days we encourage you to use this small spiritual guide to keep you growing in the faith.  If you have trouble understanding God’s Word, praying or if you are struggling with any area in your new Christian life, be sure to call the church at the numbers listed below.  God bless you as you continue in this relationship with God that will never end.    

Prince of Peace Baptist Church

3200 West Berks Street

Philadelphia, PA 19121
215-235-5518
Mail all correspondence to:
P.O. Box 56165, Philadelphia, PA 19130
E-mail: popbc1957@yahoo.com


You’ve taken the first step.
[image: image1.wmf]
What’s next?
